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District 26 – District Council (DC)
Annual Business Meeting Minutes – Apr 30, 2022


The District Council Annual Business meeting convened on Apr 30, at 8:35am MST, with 138 District leaders present.

1. The meeting opened with the Program Quality Director (PQD), JP Bachmann, reading the District Mission Statement: We build new clubs and support all clubs in achieving excellence.
2. A quorum was present (121 Clubs in good standing with 242 available votes (one for each Club President and one for each Vice President Education.  Minimum votes required for quorum 81.)
3. Agenda: There was a correction to the agenda (date/time, and name of speaker). There were no objections stated and the agenda was approved as circulated.
4. Review of District Council  Minutes from Sep 21: there were no objections, and the minutes were approved as circulated.
Note: The District Director, Victoria Cox, introduced the realignment of clubs within the District.  The Club Growth Director, Ann Hill, reviewed the Toastmasters International process for reinstating clubs.  Victoria then noted that this topic was not in alignment with the agenda, and in the best interest of following the agenda, paused the topic and introduced the District Finance Manager.  (District realignment is noted below in item 7).
5. District Finance Report presented by Joseph Vander Linde
a. Joseph announced the Audit committee members and then presented the Finance Report.  The District had expended approximately $20,000 of the allotted $40,000 budget (as of Mar 31, 2022).  Toastmasters International was conducting a reallocation of excess District reserves and would recoup approximately $3,500 in District 26 funds.
i. Discussion Item: District Conference Registration.  Participation is lower than anticipated and will impact the projected budget. 
1. AJ Herran asked if support roles or those who are assisting with the conference will receive a discount code.  Victoria stated there would not be a discount code, while Linda Rhea mentioned the current cost ($125 Early Bird, $150 late registration) is a reasonable cost for a conference (in comparison to the cost for the past conferences over the past 9 years).
ii. Motion to approve the Finance Report (Tiaja Pierre, second from JP Bachmann).  There were no objections.
6. District Leadership Committee (DLC) presented by DLC Chair and Immediate Past District Director, Jacqueline Smith
a. Positions Nominated:
i. District Director: JP Bachmann
ii. Program Quality Director: Ann Hill
iii. Division Directors
Denver Division: role is incomplete and will require a floor candidate
Eastern Division: role is incomplete and will require a floor candidate
Foothills Division: Pattie Apple
Metro Division: Ruth Prentice
Northern Division: Nathan Darnall
Southern Division: role is incomplete and will require a floor candidate
Urban Division: role is incomplete and will require a floor candidate
b. Jacqueline noted the DOC members and stated the deadline to apply for District nominations was Feb 19, 2022
c. Victoria reviewed the District Elections and requested Floor Candidates:
i. Southern Division Director: Jimmy Dent (Nominated by Glenn Knight Nominated, AJ Herran seconded the nomination)
ii. District Club Growth Director: James Gable (Nominated by Keith Horowitz, Bonnie Ann Smith seconded the nomination)
d. There was a motion to accept the candidates and cast one ballot (AJ Herran and Linda Rhea seconded the motion).  There was a majority vote to accept all nominations.
7. District Alignment as presented by Victoria Cox.
a. Changes to District alignment are necessary to better balance the Divisions.  Western Division has lost several clubs and would no longer be able to be considered a separate division.  While Divisions and Areas were organized by proximity to one another, many clubs are now meeting online, and this limitation may not be applicable when aligning clubs within a Division or Area.  An Area is comprised of 4 to 6 clubs but may consist of three clubs when an effort to charter a club is in the process (as of May 1).
b. Ann Hill noted that suspended clubs.  How to Reinstate a Club manual is located on the TMI website.  If any member of a suspended club wants to reinstate their club (such as Western Slope), must contact TMI by Oct 22 (via phone).
c. Proposed District alignment
i. Western Division realigned throughout the District (creates F3 and D5 Areas)
ii. Motion to accept as proposed: JP Bachmann, and John Mullin seconded the motion
1. Discussion (limited to 2 minutes): 
a. Eric Kronwall opposed to moving Fort Collins Toastmasters, Club 375, to Northern Division.  The city of Fort Collins currently has eight clubs and should remain in the same division.  The club meets in person and is located an hour from other WY clubs.  This will make it difficult for the Area to arrange Area visits and contests.
b. Linda Rhea is opposed to moving Fort Collins outside of their current Area.  Motion to amend the proposal and allow Fort Collins to remain in the current area.  This motion was seconded by Marsha Wood.
c. Stephanie Jensen was also opposed to the proposal and stated the District should allow Northern Division to remain in WY and allow Fort Collins to remain in Fort Collins
d. John Barnes stated he was opposed to the proposal of realigning Fort Collins-based clubs.
e. With discussion closed, there was a vote to accept the amendment and leave Fort Collins-based clubs within their current Area.
f. One member was opposed to the amendment.  Based on the majority vote, the motion was accepted, and District Realignment was amended.
iii. Vote to accept the District Realignment as amended: 58 Accept, 0 Opposed
8. District Officer Reports
a. Club Growth Director: 
i. Beat the Clock Toastmasters Membership Campaign runs May 1 – Jun 30.  Clubs are encouraged to host an Open House and a Speechcraft to increase club membership.
ii. TMI website will be down May 9 – 12.
iii. Congratulations to the seventeen clubs that have reached Distinguished status!
b. Program Quality Director:
i. The District Conference is approaching, please take a moment and register for the conference to attend either in person or online.
ii. District Officer training is planned for July 22.
c. Division Director Reports:
i. Denver Division - Karen McGrath
ii. Eastern Division - Glenn Knight
iii. Foothills Division - Keith Horowitz
iv. Metro Division - Ron Pierre
v. Northern Division - Tiaja Pierre
vi. Southern Division - Deb Horowitz
vii. Urban Division - Ruth Prentice
viii. Western Division - Jimmy Dent
d. District Director’s comments: encourage club Presidents and Vice President Education to reach out to Area Directors and get info on vacant Area Director positions.  Encourage Area Directors to reach out to Division Directors for additional info on vacant Division Director positions.  Additionally, excessive comments during the meetings may disrupt meeting proceedings.  Therefore, members are welcome to review the agendas and minutes ahead of time (for example the alignment committee).
e. Meeting adjourned at 10:23am

Meeting minutes submitted by:

Christina McCrady
Admin Manager, District 26


Approved.

Victoria Cox
District Director, District 26


Distribution: District Council  Members
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